MARINA VILLAS ASSOCIATION

2016 ANNUAL MEETING

OCTOBER 14, 2016
Call to Order:  J. Hutcheson called the meeting to order. She introduced Geig Lee, Diane Lee and Lisa Bisuel of Foothills Property Management, and current Board members present – P. Williams, Bob and Susan Dougherty, E. Rich and L. Thomas.
J. Hutcheson stated a quorum is established.   
Financial Report: The current financial report was presented by B. Dougherty. He discussed current financial projects and accomplishments. In 2016, Marina Villas has replaced 4 roofs, paved the parking area, improved the entrance area and upgraded the gutters. Dougherty also discussed future major capital improvements over the time span of 8 years such as: Roof replacement on remaining buildings, paving, reworking the bridges and pressure wash/painting the buildings. After discussion, B. Dougherty stated that based upon the projected financial framework, regime fee’s will need to increase by $400.00 per year/per unit starting in 2017. 
Property Manager’s Report: G. Lee discussed completed repairs and ongoing repairs. Lee stated the roofing replacement has begun with 4 buildings completed. Gutters have been upgraded, four planters have been modified and extensive repairs have been made on the irrigation system. Crawl space inspections are being done as well as fireplace inspections. 

Condo/Townhouse Association: E. Rich discussed the mission of the condo association and changes that are in effect for renters as well as protecting homeowners that live in Keowee Key full time. 
E. Rich mentioned Marina Villas Condo Association has established an email for owners to contact the Board of Directors with any issues or concerns. All emails will be read and acted on at the next Board meeting following the receipt of the email. The email is marinavillas.kk@gmail.com.
Questions and Answers:  J. Thomas discussed issues found during the seal coating of the parking lot. After discussion, G. Lee asked that he draft a letter and submit it to KKPOA. 
Election: J. Hutcheson stated P. Williams will be going off the Board and G. Ferguson has been nominated for the Board. 
Susan Dougherty, Janet Hutcheson, Elaine Rich and Lisa Thomas will be remaining on the Board. After discussion, P. Williams made a motion to elect G. Ferguson. This motion was seconded and the motion passed.  
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Adjourned:  E. Rich made a motion to adjourn the meeting. P. Williams seconded this motion and the meeting adjourned. 
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